
  

  REGULAR JUNE MEETING OF THE  

WEARE TOWNSHIP BOARD HELD 

MONDAY, JUNE 12, 2017 AT THE TOWNSHIP HALL 
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:30p.m. by Dale Stevenson, Supervisor. 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Dale Stevenson, Supervisor, Linda Dykema, Treasurer;  

       Melanie Sayles, Dept. Clerk; Gary Hilbert & Tom Sayles 

Trustee 

 

OTHER PRESENT: William Arnold, Bob Schultz, Tom McGuire, Steve Freed, Marilyn Werner, Lori 

Green, Dean Gustufson, Gene Oomen, Karen Alvesteffer, Jack Kokx, George Sadler 

 

The pledge of allegiance was recited. 

 
Minutes from the regular May meeting held Monday, May 8, 2017 were approved as read. 

 

Treasurer reported $ 240,900.39 in checking. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

A. Road Update 

Mr. Stevenson stated that Hogan Rd (by the cemetery) to 66th Ave (north of Oceana Dr) 

was paved instead of chip and sealed. The price for paving came out the same as chip and 

seal. 

 

B. Zoning Update 

Mr. Stevenson stated that he took Mr. Hempfling to court over the amount of vehicles on 

the property.  He also stated that he went to court regarding the gentleman who is using 

the Trading Post.  

 

Mr. Stevenson stated that he, Mr. Sayles and Mr. Oomen went to an MTA meeting workshop.  

He stated that MTA will have a meeting regarding marijuana draft laws 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

A. Lawn Tractor 

The lawn tractor stopped the Thursday before the holiday.  It needs a new carburetor.  

The estimated cost is around $600.00. 

 

B. Junk Ordinance 

The board would like the Planning Commission to look into zoning on this issue.  Dale 

passed along Crystal Townships ordinance for the commission to look at as a start. 

 

Moved by Gary Hilbert, supported by Linda Dykema to have the Planning Commission 

come up with wording for a junk ordinance that our township can enforce. Roll Call 

Vote. 

 

Yes: Dale Stevenson, Tom Sayles, Linda Dykema & Gary Hilbert 

No: None 



 

Abstain: Melanie Sayles 

 

Motion Carried. 

 

C. ORV Ordinace Review 

There was no complaints with the ordinance. If we do have problems in the future we can 

revisit the ordinance. 

Ms. Dykema stated that the summer tax bills will be coming out July 1st.  If the board felt the 

need to send out an insert in the bills the cost would be $0.13/piece.  The board felt no insert 

was needed for the summer tax bills. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

Ms. Green stated that Weare Township web site is not listed in the paper. 

 

Mr. Sadler asked about the brining schedule. Discussion ensued.  

 
Moved by Tom Sayles, supported by Gary Hilbert to approve checks # 10606-10628 in the amount of $12,082.11    

                              (PR - $5,172.23) 

                     (AP- $6,909.88) 

Roll call vote. 

 

Yes: Dale Stevenson, Tom Sayles, Linda Dykema & Gary Hilbert 

No: None 

 

Motion Carried. 

 

Moved by Linda Dykema, supported by Gary Hilbert to adjourn. 

 

Motion Carried. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

Angela L. Aerts, Clerk 

 


